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From the Principal’s desk 
 

 

Last Friday our Gecko Club and performance group attended 

the annual Environmental Awards at Laycock Street Theatre. 

Mrs Campbell has led our Environmental group here at Cherstey 

for the past couple of years and we were all so proud and 

delighted to hear that Chertsey Primary School was awarded the 

2016 Environmental School of the year and the Performance 

group was awarded the Central Coast Council award for the 

best performance. Well done to everyone involved! 

Thank you to all the families who have sent in donations and 

sponsorship money from our ObstAcool-a-thon. All money has 

been counted and we will be announcing the winners this Friday 

at our whole school assembly.  

The year 6 farewell is not long away and our team of parents are 

busy organising the night. The theme and menu has been 

selected and all year 6 students should have received their 

invitations last week.  

Swim Scheme is into the second week and although some 

children are getting very tired they are having a lot of fun. Thank 

you to the parents who have enrolled and paid for their children. 

Teachers attending the sessions each day are doing an 

amazing job and I would like to thank all of them for supporting 

the children each day in getting organised.  

Our Headstart program finished last Thursday and it was 

wonderful to see nearly all of our Headstart children here at 

school for their graduation.  

 
 

Toni Skinner 

Principal 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -   
Chertsey Primary School 
Willow Road, Springfield 2250 
Phone: 43253963 
     43231443 
Fax:       43236891 
 
Access our Newsletter at any 
time, on our website: 
www.chertsey-
p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Or via the School Stream App. 
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It is not long now to we see them here every day and we look forward to welcoming the 

students and all of the families to our wonderful school. Once again thank you to Mrs 

Auinger, Miss Sewell and Mrs Lerway for the wonderful job they did each week over the 11 

week program. 

Yesterday Donna Knee took a small group of students with her to decorate our Christmas 

tree at Erina Fair. Thank you to all of the students who helped make the decorations and to 

Donna for coordinating this. I am looking forward to seeing the tree at Erina Fair outside K 

Mart.  

Today we were lucky enough to hear 14 wonderful speeches from our year 5 nominees for 

prefect in 2017. I know it is going to be a very hard decision and I would like to wish all of our 

nominees the very best of luck. Prefects and house captains for 2017 will be announced at 

our whole school presentation day. 

Big Screen Movie Hire is coming to Chertsey Primary School THIS THURSDAY NIGHT 

DECEMBER 1!!! The evening will commence at 6:30pm and the movie is estimated to begin 

at 7:45pm. The night will begin with some Christmas Carols and a sausage sizzle followed by 

the screening of our movie.  

We would like to invite all of the community to this event so let your friends know and invite 

the neighbours for a Chertsey Connections evening under the stars. All you have to do is 

bring a chair or a blanket to sit on. A BBQ will be available but feel free to bring a picnic 

dinner with you if you prefer to bring your own.  

Next Monday December 5 Miss Gay will be taking some of our choir to perform carols at 

Erina Fair. The choir are sounding fantastic and I look forward to not only hearing them sing 

at Erina but also at our Carols and at our presentation day assembly. Thank you to Miss Gay 

who does an awesome job with our school choir. 

Reverse Santa is being held once again here at Chertsey School to collect gifts for children 

less fortunate. Students have been asked to bring a gift big or small. If you donate a gift 

please wrap this and identify whether it is for a girl or boy. All gifts will go to Coast Shelter. 

Thank you for your ongoing support. 

Our whole school presentation day will be Thursday December 8, followed by our thank you 

morning tea in the library. The presentation day will commence at 9:30am in the hall and we 

would like to invite all of our families to this special event. Students who are receiving a 

special award will receive a letter from their teacher this week. 
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Friday December 16 is the last day of school for everyone. The year 6 will have a final 

assembly and guard of honour at the end of the day. More information will come home 

closer to the date. Our school will be non-operational on Monday December 19 and Tuesday 

December 20 as our staff including Support and Administration staff has been involved in 

many hours of staff development during the year on weekends and after school hours in lieu 

of these 2 administration days. 

Our last P&C meeting for 2016 will be held on Tuesday December 13 in our staffroom at 

6:30pm. Everyone is welcome. There will be no day time P&C meeting on the Thursday as 

this is our Presentation Day assembly. 

 

Toni Skinner 

Principal 
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2017 HOUSE CAPTAIN AND VICE CAPTAIN ELECTIONS 

Last week many current Year 4 and 5 students presented short speeches to their sporting houses about why they would 
make a good role model and leader for their house in 2017. Congratulations to these students who prepared fantastic 

presentations and made the choice for next year’s House Captains and Vice Captains a difficult one.  

 

If Year 5 students have stood for both school and sporting house leadership positions, and have successfully gained both, 

the school leader will take priority.  

 

All students standing for leadership positions will find out at our presentation day next week if they have been successful.  

 

Congratulations to all nominees and good luck! 

 

Mrs Scott 
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Merit Awards 

  Sienna  KS   Cody  2/3M 

  Seth   KS    Ashleigh 3/4M 

  Lincon  K/1A   Jack  3/4M 

  Alira   K/1A   Ben  4/5S 

  Jesse   1G   Hayley 4/5S 

  Bianca  1G   Tate  K-6D 

  Taylor  K-2F   Pania  K-6T 

  Ruby   K-6T   Nathaniel 5/6S 

  Jack   2H   Brandon 5/6S 

  Sophiah  2H   Ivy  5/6B 

  Jye   2/3M   Mia-Rose 5/6B 

  Milo   Auslan  Sophie Auslan 

  Indigo  Library  Marshall Reading 

  Austin  Library  Addison Library 

        Chloe  Library 
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Assembly times 

K-6: Friday – Even Weeks 
From 1:45pm – 2:45pm 

 
K-2: Wednesday – Odd 
Weeks 

From 9:15am – 9:45am 

 
School Canteen 
Our School Canteen is now 
open on: 
Wednesday 

Thursday 

Friday 

 
P&C 

Meetings are held every 
second Tuesday of each 
month at 6:30pm. 
All Parents are welcome. 

 
Hire 

School Community Hall 
and Chertsey Community 
Cottage for hire to the 
public. Please see Office 
for further details. 

Dates to remember: 

  

Monday 21 November to 

Friday 2 December 

Swim Scheme 

Wednesday 30 November Year 5 Fun Day Erina H.S. 

Thursday 1 December Xmas Movie Night/Carols 

Friday 2 December Surf Fun Day Stage 3 

Wednesday 7 December Christmas Scripture Service 

Thursday 8 December Presentation Day K-6 

Parent Helper Morning Tea 

Friday 9 December Reverse Santa 

Monday 12 December Year 6 Farewell Terrigal Surf Club 

Movie Day K-4 “Sing” 

Thursday 15 December Stage 3 Splash Day 

Friday 16 December Year 6 Farewell Assembly 

Reports to go home 

Last day of Term 4 

ADMINISTERING MEDICATION AT 

SCHOOL 

Dear Parents/Guardian 

When medication is needed to be administered at 

school it is a departmental requirement that a form 

be filled out before we are able to administer the 

medication.  Please see the office staff for a form 

when needed. 

CHANGES TO ADDRESS  OR CONTACT DETAILS 

Please notify the school as soon as possible if 

there has been any  changes to  

contact details, address and  phone numbers 

etc. 
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Chertsey Primary School is not responsible 

for, and expressly disclaims all liability for, 

damages of any kind arising out of use, 

reference to, or reliance on any 

information contained within 

 

 

The UNIFORM SHOP is located in the cottage opposite           

the car park 

 

          Open on THURSDAY MORNINGS from 8:30am until 

9:00am 


